TOWN OF BENNETT
REGULAR MONTHLY TOWN BOARD MEETING
Tuesday, April 15, 2025
Meeting to follow Annual and Special Board Meeting

CALLED MEETING TO ORDER:
Chairman Brett Hunter called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Other officers in attendance were Supervisors, Wesley Koehler, and Gary Robbins, Town Clerk, Morgan Fowler, Town Treasurer, Stephanie Lintula, and Constable Jay Burfield. Cemetery Sexton Charles Martineau and Highway Department Bruce Sutherland were also in attendance. Notices of the meeting were posted at the Town Hall, Recycle Center, and the Town Website on April 4th, 2025.

MINUTES:
Minutes of the March Regular Town Board Meeting were read by the clerk, Morgan Fower. Wes Koehler made a motion to approve the minutes as read, seconded by Gary Robbins. Motion carried. 

APPROVE BILLS FOR PAYMENT:
Wesley Koehler made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by Gary Robbins. Check# 02105-02142 Payroll March 24th, April 7th, and March Withholding and Health Insurance Payments. Motion Carried. 

REPORTS:
Treasurer: Stephanie Lintula submitted her March Treasurer’s Report. The account balances on February 28, 2025, were – Old Checking Account: $7,383.72, New Checking Account: $65,946.93, Money Market: $200,083.92, ICS Account: $88,476.16. The accounts balanced with the bank as of March 31, 2025, moved by Wes Koehler, seconded by Gary Robbins to approve the treasurer’s report. Motion carried.

Fire Department: Not in attendance
Highway Department: report is attached to the original of these minutes 
Constable: report is attached to the original of these minutes 
Cemetery Sexton: Nothing to report
Douglas County Supervisor: Not in attendance

OLD BUSINESS:
1. Discuss Removal of Trees on Summer Road
Nothing to report at this time.

NEW BUSINESS:
1) Oath of Office – Elected Officials
The following were elected at the April 1st Spring Election:
            Chairperson: Brett Hunter
            Supervisors: Gary Robbins and Wesley Koehler
 Clerk: Morgan Fowler
            Treasurer: Stephanie Lintula
            Constable: Jay Burfield

2) Douglas County Land Bid:
Board Reviewed Douglas County Land Bid Application.

3) Review Permits: None

4) Correspondence: None

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Bruce asked about a possible trailer for the Fire Department to be purchased by the town if they are replacing it with a newer trailer. 

Discrepancy with dates at meetings to be clearer moving forward.

Election results are located on Douglas County website or clerk has a copy of election results.

Flea Market is June 28th, 2025

ADJOURNMENT:
Motion to adjourn was made by Wes Koehler at 7:20 PM, seconded by Gary Robbins. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,
Morgan Fowler, Town Clerk
